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Dear Parents 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended last week’s Meet the Teacher evenings, and thank you especially 
for willingly sitting through my introduction (some of you twice!).  It was good to see both evenings well 
attended, as there was some important information to share.  The year ahead of us seems to be one 
especially full of challenges and opportunities – something which I hope translates as ‘excitement’ as the 
children look forward to their learning activities.  Certainly the classes have taken shape with some 
inspiring role-play themes to support studies from Alice in Wonderland and First Nation Tribes to Mining, 
Vikings and Space.  You can find out about some of what’s going on from the class blogs which are 
coming on line (we’ll include links on the learning pages of the website).  So, please do talk about the 
topics as often as your children will let you! 
 

Do also please continue to read with your children as regularly and as often as you can.  As I explained 
at the open evenings, they really do benefit from your support and we value this element of our 
partnership enormously.  Do also play games and count in (backwards, forwards and appropriate times-
table jumps) in your daily conversations as we work on children’s fluency with handling their number 
skills.  Class teachers will keep in touch with you regularly as to how you can continue to support the 
children in their home learning through the year.  
 

In the junior classes we are bringing a newly focused daily approach to morning maths, using a similar 
organisation as the reading roundabouts have given over the years.  Generally these will sit in the early 
morning timetable slot, with reading moving to an after lunch session.  We’ve not yet come up with a 
name for it – something better than Magic or Manic Maths we hope… maybe Marlborough Maths will 
develop to challenge the Singapore or Shanghai some politicians favour.  Certainly our activities are 
designed to be enjoyable as well as challenging as they develop and embed the basic skills we use in 
other lessons and mathematical learning.   
 

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, punctuality is enormously important as we aim to get every day 
off in a snappy and inspiring fashion – late arrivals do interrupt the flow for the other children.  It’s been 
very encouraging to see everyone’s good time keeping for the start of term so please keep this up!  A 
purposeful start will help us to keep the pace of learning comfortable for the children, as we are then able 
to slip in more frequent short breaks.  We’ll be using the first of these (at 09:30) for the children to eat any 
healthy tuck to ensure that even those that skipped breakfast have the energy to take them through to 
lunch without spoiling their midday meal by eating later.  At the moment the junior tuck shop has not been 
running – but keep an eye out for plans to run one at the end of the day (perhaps saving a few biscuit tin 
raids at home!).  When the children’s Parliament meets this will be a key point for discussion.  

 

As explained at the meetings, we’re taking a ‘holiday’ from Fab Fridays this half term.  This will enable us 
to embed some of the new timetable arrangements (including new assembly arrangements as shown 
below).  These valued cross age sessions will return in November and for 6 week cycles in following 
terms.  We do plan to increase staff numbers for these sessions and also to introduce the occasional 
‘wonder week’.  As ever, any parent who would like to offer some expertise or simply pure enthusiasm to 
help out in Fab Friday sessions would be most welcome. 
 

Assembly arrangements 
Monday 09:35 main whole school assembly 
Tuesday 08:45 Singing  
Friday 08:55 Celebration assembly  

This Week Total 

1
st

  Fox 27 7 1
st

  Pelham 11 

2
nd

 Chichester 22 5 2
nd

 Fox 10 

3
rd

  Pelham 20 4 3
rd

  Chichester 9 

 Swiftsure 20 4 4
th

 Freeling 7 

5
th

 Freeling 19 2 5
th

 Swiftsure 5 

 Walsingham 19 2 6
th

  Walsingham 4 



 

 

 

 

Come and join us at Falmouth Allotments on Saturday  

1st October, fundraising for Macmillan Cancer Support  

at Little Insight Lane between 10:00-12:00 

“Change lives with every slice” 
  

   
 

The west-coast cheer academy (all qualified and CRB checked coaches) will be running  a weekly 
Cheer-Leading club at Falmouth School from this Wednesday (28

th
 September). The 45 minute 

sessions begin at 16:00 at a cost of £3 each, although students will need to pay termly (this can be 
explained to parents by the coach on the evening). 

 

A reminder please, for the end of the day, please do not allow children to use the Mud 

Kitchen, Outdoor Orchestra, Jungle Run or tyres etc whilst waiting for older children 

to be released from their classes. 
 

Remember too that the y5 classroom is located at the back of the school, close to the 

cycle store.  As their lessons continue 10 minutes beyond the infants, please respect 

this and collect bikes and scooters quietly. 
 

Thank you. 
 

  

 


